Minutes

Skateboard Park Advisory Committee

May 14, 2007

Committee Members Present:  Ryan Barth, Scott Shinn, Matthew Lee Johnston, Fleur Larsen, Dan Hughes, Kim Schwarzkopf

Staff:  Susan Golub (Parks), Kathleen Connor (Parks), Jackie Kirn (Mayor)

Guests:  Kevin Brighton, Wez Lundry, Morris Wainwright, Marianne Powell, Matt Spinney, Russ Browne, Amy Honan, Tony Davies

Media: Jonah Spangenthal-Lee (The Stranger)

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Approval of Agenda:  The agenda was amended to allow Kathleen Connor to speak first and Jackie Kirn to speak second, both prior to Public Comments and General Discussion.

CIP Program

Kathleen Connor described her role in the Parks Department and the finance process, including details of the Asset Management Plan and the history of funded projects within the Parks system.  The funding process is a 6-year plan within Parks, and is based on a 2-year budget from the Mayor.  In terms of skateparks, the scope of this discussion includes the 2009-14 process, which includes citywide plans written in the last two years.  Discussion ensued regarding types of projects that are funded through the CIP process, including public safety, operations and maintenance issues, and prioritization of projects that receive funding.  The next Mayoral budget will be proposed in 2008, and the Council will approve it in 2009 for projects through 2011.  Additional sources of funding for new development include the Pro Parks Levy, which will end at the close of 2008, the Department of Neighborhoods Matching Fund, and the Washington State Interagency Commission Grant Program for Outdoor Recreation.  Ryan asked about the Lower Woodland skatepark project, the IAC grant dollars that will fund it, and clarification regarding the outcome of the pending court decisions on those dollars.  Kathleen clarified that the IAC money is still allocated to this project and will remain attached to it.  Matt asked about priority for funding skateparks in conjunction with other projects based on usage data.  Kathleen clarified that a “big picture” approach to funding is followed which includes a variety of concerns including maintenance and operations issues.  Dan clarified that there is not a systematic process in place for determining user information within the Parks system.  Kathleen clarified that some detailed information is available, but that there is not a Parks-wide repository of information.  Matt reiterated the need to fund facilities that are in demand.  Ryan expressed the SPAC’s willingness to help provide valid data and information about the skating population.  Scott asked about advocacy efforts and coordinating requests for funding within the Parks system.  Kathleen encouraged the SPAC and skate advocates to continue providing feedback to Parks on funding issues.  Matt noted that two CIP requests in 2006 for skateparks from himself and John Carr were lost.

Mayoral Skate Update

Jackie Kirn spoke regarding the Mayor’s position on the Citywide Skatepark Plan.  She noted that the Mayor has been briefed on the planning process and felt that it was a sound analysis of the need for skateparks in Seattle, and that it included broad public input and participation.  The Mayor encourages the skate community to send requests for funding through his office for inclusion in future budgets.  

Matt asked about the history of the Ballard Bowl campaign and the Mayor’s support for skateboarding during that time, and reiterated the support of the City Council and other elected officials for this sport, but noted the disconnection between political rhetoric and the deliverables that have been achieved during the last three years.  Notable examples included SeaSk8 and the old Ballard skatepark, which have resulted in a net decrease of skateable terrain in terms of square feet since 2004. Additional discussion ensued regarding Lower Woodland, Dahl Playfield, requests for funding new skateparks within the Parks budget system, requests for funding new skateparks from the City Council, a forthcoming meeting with the Parks Superintendent, and options for grants.  SPAC action items include a briefing sheet to be prepared by next week on the status of skateparks in Seattle and future needs.

Public Comments, General Discussion, Questions and Answers:

Wez commended the SPAC on its current status and efforts.  In terms of SeaSk8, he noted that there is an effort afoot to not include a bowl in the next iteration of the skate park, and that a mixed use park would better serve the needs of all skaters who use the space.  It would be the opposite of what happened in Ballard to replace a skatepark that included a bowl with a skate plaza.  Matt asked about distribution of terrain throughout Seattle, and if more bowls throughout the city would offset this argument.  Wez noted that graffiti in skateparks is not caused by skaters.  Ryan concurred but stated that the question is not who graffitis but rather will construction of a skatepark increase incidences of graffiti.

Additional discussion ensued regarding the nature of bowls and tranny features, and what would be an equitable distribution of terrain within the skatepark in terms of vert and street elements.

Additional discussion ensued regarding the arguments made to Seattle Center on behalf of the skateboarding community, ways to get involved with the process, the status of the Citywide Skatepark Plan, the current status of the skateboarding movement, and skate advocacy burnout.

Kevin asked about covered skate facilities.  Discussion ensued regarding the current status of the Roosevelt skatespot, the status of funding and requests that have been made for skateparks.

Matt S. asked about the actual costs of building skateparks per square foot.  Discussion ensued regarding the design/build process, and how the city’s construction costs are several times more expensive than a DIY effort.

Morris noted that builder qualifications need to be thoroughly reviewed.  Discussion ensued on current status of builder qualifications and the skatepark bidding process.

Marianne asked about the earlier status of SeaSk8 and the Elliott Ave site.  Discussion ensued regarding the history of the SeaSk8 siting debate and the City Council’s resolution of it, the community that was destroyed when SeaSk8 was bulldozed, the final days of the park, and the need for the city to make a decision and stick with it.

Amy noted that the SeaSk8 situation is like a game of telephone, where the issues go in a circle and nothing gets done.  Matt agreed and compared it to viaduct, where differences between positions at the citywide level result in a lot of process where nothing actually happens.  Additional discussion ensued regarding next steps for getting involved with the skatepark cause.

Citywide Skatepark Plan

The PEL&L committee is currently scheduled to discuss the plan and vote on June 6th.  Susan to monitor the agenda and update the SPAC as information becomes available.

River City Skatepark

Kim reported on the current status of the River City Skatepark, funding and construction issues, including a $100K Department of Neighborhoods matching fund grant.  Current schedule should have the park open by 2008.  Kevin suggested working with King County and South Seattle Community College on grantwriting.  Additional discussion ensued regarding community outreach for the project, the current design, and Mark Hubbard’s role in the design/build process.

Lower Woodland

Ryan and Susan reviewed the current status of the Lower Woodland DNS appeal and the next steps for the process.  King County Superior Court will hear the appeal in late May.

SeaSk8

The above public comments about SeaSk8 were briefly rehashed.

Ballard Maintenance & Graffiti

Ryan summarized the status of Friends of the Ballard Bowl and what to do to get involved.  Scott noted that the organization now has a “Friends of” agreement with Seattle Parks and that anyone who would like to work through the Parks Volunteer process may become a member per the terms of the agreement.

www.seattleskateparks.org

Matt reported that the web site and its content are coming along well.  Following passage of the Citywide Skatepark Plan, the site will feature information about neighborhood-level skatepark campaigns, with particular emphasis on West Seattle.

District Councils and Neighborhood Plans

Ryan noted that citywide plans are good, but that neighborhood-level advocacy is key to accomplishing things.  Matt noted that District Council involvement also reveals general support for skateparks, but that minimal neighborhood opposition prevents them from getting built.  Scott noted that the Neighborhood Planning process is also accepting feedback and redefinition, and that this might be an avenue for providing feedback to the city about skateparks over the long term.

Getting Involved and Burning Out

Discussion ensued regarding the way to communicate information about skatepark-related meetings and to mobilize constituency around them, including skateshops, blogs and flyers.  In many cases, skate advocates get “meetinged out” and become apathetic to the cause.  Matt reiterated that a local focus is key to getting people involved in their neighborhood-level campaigns.

Additional discussion ensued regarding the bi-monthly schedule for SPAC meetings.  Matt noted that next month’s meeting may occur in NE Seattle.  Final location will be announced by the Chair.

Miscellaneous

Additional discussion ensued regarding the CIP process and funding for future skateparks, the disconnection between the way that money is earmarked by the City Council and/or Mayor for skatepark projects, and the way that funding is allocated by the Parks Department.  Matt asserted that Seattle Parks needs to ask for money, and that it should not be up to skate advocates to lobby for money on behalf of Parks.  Susan noted that communication between Parks and the Mayor’s office regarding his budget is internal, but that now is a key time to ask for funding for skatepark projects.  SPAC action item includes follow-up on these types of issues on Monday per the discussion above.

Ryan reviewed the history of the SPAC Youthquake event.  Discussion ensued regarding future youth involvement with the SPAC.

Matt reviewed the history of the SPAC feature discussions, including BMX, and the Skate Law Summit, He reviewed the scope of the latter, including proposed discussions with relevant city agencies, including Seattle Police.

Additional discussion ensued regarding the need for a bowl at SeaSk8, balancing this need against the needs of major stakeholders like the Space Needle and EMP, street-oriented advocacy that has occurred to-date, and general advocacy for that skatepark moving forward.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 9:05

Next Meeting

Full SPAC meetings meet on the Second Monday of odd-numbered months.  SPAC Steering Subcommittee meetings meet on the Second Monday of even-numbered months at locations to be announced by the Chair.

The next meeting of the SPAC Steering Committee will occur on Monday, June 11 at a location to be announced by the Chair.  The next meeting of the full SPAC will occur on Monday, July 9 at 100 Dexter Ave.

